CITY OF HOLLYWOOD, FLORIDA INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM POLICE DEPARTMENT

DATE:

May 8, 2018

TO:

All Members

FROM:

Chris O'Brien

Chief of Police



It is with great sadness that we report the death of Retired Police Detective Barry Boulton. Barry was a 30-year veteran of the Hollywood Police Department, from 1983 through 2013. Barry served on the SWAT Team for 14 years, the Dive Team for 10 years and was assigned to the Detective Bureau for 14 years. Barry was also a retired Colonel with the United States Marine Corps.

Barry passed away in the line of duty, serving as a Basic Training Lead Instructor and volunteer firefighter at the rank of Lieutenant with the Plantation Fire Department.

Service Information:

Service information is forthcoming.

Our thoughts and prayers are extended to Barry's family during this difficult time.